St. Mary’s, Great Parndon.

JULY 2021 News.
Priest in charge – Revd Richard Attew –Tel 01279 315044.
Services - 
Sunday – 
11:00am Holy Communion/ morning worship.
Wednesday – 
 9:30am Morning Prayer.

Thursday –   
 9:30am Morning Prayer.
St Mary’s is open for Sunday Worship – revised procedures.                                                                                                                                  Following the Government’s expected easing of Covid-19 restrictions after 19th July a few revisions have been made for visiting St Mary’s.  From Sunday 25th July the wearing of face masks will be voluntary and only a few pews will be cordoned off, to maintain a socially distanced space. We will revert to service books. The hand sanitisers, one way system and open doors will remain. We will be offering teas and coffees from September. 

We still await further guidance from the Church of England regarding hymn singing, numbers for weddings and baptisms and funerals, and communion, etc.
Wednesday virtual Evening Prayer Group
This is held on Wednesdays at 7pm via Zoom. Please contact Paul Bartlett (tel. 01279 868524) if you wish to join. 
Intercessions at Sunday Services.

Richard is leading a training session for those who are interested in leading prayers at the Sunday services. This will be on Tuesday 20th July at 7:30pm at St Mary’s church. Please let him know if you are interested.

Next PCC meeting – Tuesday 7th September
Church Litter Pick – Saturday 22nd August.
Please let Richard know if you can help. We are looking for up to 10 people, for 2 hours. Harlow Council will donate £100 for all successful litter picks and we hope to donate the money to Harlow Women’s Refuge. 
Eco Church. In order to combat the Climate Crisis, The Church of England has committed all church buildings to be carbon neutral by 2030. We are pleased to let you know that we have received a Bronze Award Winner certificate (see porch notice board) and are now working towards achieving a Silver Award. Look out for further details of what this involves and how you can help.
ECO tip. –recycling of blister packs.
These can be recycled at branches of Superdrug that have a pharmacy. Unfortunately the Harlow branch does NOT have a pharmacy. The nearest branches are at Enfield, Edmonton, Cambridge or Southend.
Foodbank. Peter Button is happy to take donated items from St Mary’s to the Foodbank each week. Please leave items in the usual place next to the font.         
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For help:
The Church of England has launched a free 24-hour phone line, Daily Hope, offering hymns, prayers & reflections (0800 804 8044).
Email; https://www.churchofengland.org/more/media-centre/coronavirus-covid-19-guidance-parishes/daily-hope-phone-line.  
